
SEPS NEWS
FRIDAY 2ND JUNE

We acknowledge the Bunurong People, the traditional owners of the land on which this school was established,
and pay our respects to their Elders past and present,for they hold the memories, culture and stories of this country.

School Purpose – Our Vision: To build an inclusive community 
where our children are active learners, critical thinkers, and creative explorers. Think…Imagine…Become.

Coming up at SEPS 
June 2	 • 	 Level 1 & 2 to Gould League
June 2	 • 	 Level 3 & 4 Professional Practice Day
June 21	 • 	 Parent teacher interviews 
Jul 24 - 26	 • 	 Level 6 Camp - Sovereign Hill
Aug 21 - 23	 • 	 Level 4 Camp - Phillip island
Sep 12	 •	 Level 2 Fun Day

 Hunger Busters Roster
Week 	 Friday		  Assembly
Week 6	 02 Jun		  1B
Week 7	 09 Jun		  N/A Curriculum Day
Week 8	 16 Jun		  1C
Week 9	 23 Jun		  N/A Last day of term

Dear Parents, Students and Friends,

Yesterday was the first day of the school review.

A highlight of the day was Review Panel visits to 
Investigations, PA Literacy, Numeracy and Science 
classrooms to see students and teachers at work.

Questions asked included:

What are you working on at the moment and why?

How do you know you are learning?

How do you know you’re improving or successful?

How do you work with your teacher(s) to improve 
your learning?

What ‘say’ (voice) do students have in your class?
Thank you for the fantastic contributors to the Lions 
Book Bin in the foyer. We are so grateful for the 
many families who are supporting our classroom 
libraries as well as the Sandringham Lions. Keep the 
cleaning out at home which benefits the school and 
those not so well off. 

Books, books, books

Lost Property

Coffee Van

You’ll notice there is huge amount of lost property. 
Please check if your child has lost anything and 
please make sure everything is named.

Thanks again to the angels who keep cleaning out 
your home libraries.

It’s great to see our coffee van alive and well again. 
Georgi is doing a great job and leaves smiling – 
how good. We still need someone for Thursday and 
Friday if there is another helper for this paid job.
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Pink buns day 2024 Enrolments

Learning styles

Thank you so much for supporting this event for 
breast cancer fundraising. The free dress day and 
the sales of pink buns certainly helps with much 
needed research. We appreciate the amazing effort 
from Paul at Hampton Bakers Delight who has 
donated so much.

Kaye and I enjoyed a wonderful evening with 2024 
parents last Monday. They were interested to learn 
how we implement Investigations as well as literacy 
and numeracy.

Thanks so much to the many siblings who have 
registered their enrolment already.

Tours for 2024 families can be booked via: 
trybooking.com/CFVMK

Do you know how students learn?

Parents if you remember how your children learnt 
to walk and talk, will understand how children learn 
at school. They all learnt at their own pace just as 
our students do. They needed different supports for 
their learning as seen in the diagram below.

A reminder that our assemblies are 9am every Monday, 
we love seeing parents and friends come along.
Please come along and support students and hear 
the news for the coming week as well as celebrating 
the learning of students.

Monday Assemblies 9am

Assembly Roster 
Week 	 Monday	 Assembly

Week 7	 05 Jun		  5C Jana Hain 

Week 8	 12 Jun		 No Assembly (PH)

Week 9	 19 Jun		  4A - TBC

Quote of the week

School Values

1. Care 	 - Care for self and others as well as our physical environment and learning spaces
2. Aspiration 	 - Seek to accomplish something worthy and admirable, try hard, pursue excellence
3. Respect 	 - Treat all others with consideration and regard, respect another person’s point of view

Always our best



SEPS NEWS • FRIDAY 2ND JUNE, 2023

Level Happenings
FRIDAY 2ND JUNE, 2023

This week in Foundation, we’ve made a few changes to our room with new provocations for Investigations 
and the kids are loving these.

In Literacy we have been learning about the sounds and letters in the word zip, focusing on reading and 
writing our golden words and looking at sentence structure. We are trying to look out for sentences that have 
a CAPITAL letter at the start and finish with a full stop.

In Maths we have been playing a game called ‘Double Dare’ and it is helping us to learning addition skills. 
We have also been continuing to work on our counting patterns using a number line and place value.

On Friday last week we had our first incursion, and it was based on Chemical Science. In Science we are 
now looking at different materials used in a variety of objects. These materials are plastic, metal, wood and 
many others.

We are also in the process of assessing students and all the growth they have made so far.

Foundation
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Week 6 in Level 1 / 2 started off with a BANG! On Tuesday, the Level 2s went to the Gould League for a 
science incursion, the Level 1s got to go on Friday.

During our visit to the Gould League we learnt about the 5 R’s to reducing the rubbish we send to landfill: 
Reuse, Refuse, Rethink, Recycle and Reduce! We learnt so much about how to be more sustainable in our 
every day lives.

Did you know that single use, plastic forks and spoons are now banned in Victoria? You will see they have 
been replaced with bamboo, which breaks down much easier. When you’re in the supermarket, try and opt 
for cardboard packaging rather than plastic!

We learned all about composting and how if we put our fruit and vegetable scraps in the compost bin we 
can reduce the amount of waste we create. Did you know that compost worms don’t like citrus? Make sure 
you don’t feed your compost bin any citrus fruits like limes, oranges and lemons. There are lots of other mini 
beasts that love your compost bins, which you might find inside yours. Did you know that slaters are apart of 
the crustacean family?

We have taken away many valuable learnings about how we can be more sustainable and we are excited to 
share our learnings with our families and friends.

Enjoy the photos of 2C having a wonderful time on the excursion. A massive thank you to Mrs Condran for 
organising and all of our wonderful parent helpers who came along.

Miss Maslen

Levels 1 and 2
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Levels 1 and 2



FRIDAY 2ND JUNE, 2023

This week Level 3 and 4 students enjoyed an excursion to the Moorabbin Airport Museum to enhance their 
understanding of forces and motion. All students were thoroughly engaged seeing many of the aircraft on 
show and clearly enjoyed their time there. We have a sneaky feeling that many families will be brought along 
in the coming weeks.

In such a busy assessment period we thank our Level 3 and 4 students for coming to school, ready to learn 
with their charged laptops.

We have begun digging into angles and discovery where they may pop up in the real world. Here, you can 
see some eager students from 4B identifying angles outside.

Levels 3 and 4
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Last Tuesday, we had leaders’ photos were all of our year 6 Captains (and School Council). The photos were 
taken in the front garden to by an amazing photographer who placed everyone in beautiful poses, then click, 
click went the camera.

On Wednesday, we had our fun bun day. All of our incredible students showed up in free dress with a gold 
coin donation. Later, all students (who had ordered fun buns) received their delicious fun buns and ate them 
up in one bite. We thank everyone who contributed by either dressing up or ordering a fun bun, all of the 
money raised has gone to breast cancer Australia.

McKenzie Welsh

What’s happening in SEECA.

Here are some students really engaged and enjoying Chess Club on Thursday after school under the 
guidance of chess expert Jordy. If you’re interested in your child joining this great program please contact 
Felix on 0451965385.

Chess club is just one of our fun Sandy East Extra Curricular Activities,

Julie Van Etten, SEECA Coordinator

Levels 5 and 6

SECCA Happenings
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Here are some amazing creations from the art room to brighten your day, by students in 5B. Students 
initially painted a paint wash of metallic watercolour on their chosen mask, then created individual 
designs with a focus on pattern and symmetry using sharpies. This display can be viewed in the 
Library. Super work everyone, Ms Van Etten.

Art Happenings
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COMMUNITY UPDATES & BUSINESSES SUPPORTING OUR SCHOOL
COMMUNITY & CLASSIFIED NOTICES: The Department of Education & Training and Sandringham East 
Primary School do not endorse the products of any private advertiser. They accept no responsibility for 
accuracy of information contained in advertisements or claims made by them.


